
 

 
 

Page 1 of 3 

 

January 14, 2022 
 
Good afternoon,  
 
In advance of the Board meeting agenda being published today, I am writing to let you know that 
District staff will be presenting a report to the Board on Monday January 17, 2022 recommending the 
consideration of closure of Queen Elizabeth Annex (QEA) effective July 1, 2023. The report also outlines 
options for accommodating current and future QEA students, at either Jules Quesnel or Queen Elizabeth 
Elementary School, should QEA be closed. The report will be posted today on the District’s website after 
4 pm. 
 
It is important to note that no decision has been made. The earliest the Board would make a the 
decision to close QEA would be at a Board meeting currently scheduled for May 30, 2022. As per Board 
Policy 14 – School Closure, a number of steps must be taken prior to the Board deciding to close a 
school.  A graphic describing the consideration of that process is attached to this letter. These steps 
include: 
 

1) Senior District staff must formally submit a report to the Board at a public Board meeting, 
currently scheduled for January 17, 2022. As per standard practice, all report submissions occur 
three days prior to a Board meeting to provide trustees with time to review materials.    

2) If the Board decides to continue the process, further discussions will take place with 
stakeholders at a Facilities Planning Committee meeting, currently scheduled for January 19, 
2022. Based on these discussions, trustee members of the committee will make a 
recommendation to the Board at the next public Board meeting.  

3) At next Board meeting, scheduled for January 31, 2022, the Board will consider 
recommendations from Facilities Planning Committee and decide to either begin an 
engagement process or stop the closure consideration. 

4) If the Board votes to begin an engagement process, school communities will have an 
opportunity to have their voices heard during this engagement phase of the process. Feedback 
from the engagement will be provided to the Board for their review and consideration in making 
a closure decision.  

5) Should the Board proceed with the closure process, it will make a final decision at a public Board 
meeting, currently scheduled for May 30, 2022. 

 

https://www.vsb.bc.ca/District/Board-of-Education/Policy_Manual/Documents/sbfile/180928/14-Policy14-School-Closure.pdf
https://www.vsb.bc.ca/District/Board-of-Education/Policy_Manual/Documents/sbfile/180928/14-Policy14-School-Closure.pdf
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The District is committed to being transparent and updating the school community regularly. The 
schedule for Board and committee meetings is posted on the District’s website. Board and committee 
meetings are livestreamed on the District’s YouTube channel. 
 
Again, a final decision regarding the closure of QEA has not been made. Input from your school 
community is essential and welcomed. If the Board decides to move forward with considering the 
closure of QEA, there will be several opportunities to provide your input, ask questions, and inform the 
engagement process.  
 
With regards,  
 

 
David Nelson  
Deputy Superintendent 
Vancouver School District 
  

https://www.vsb.bc.ca/Calendars/Pages/default.aspx
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCWzlsPoITWggk_0nRhj20_Q
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